
 

 

MEMORANDUM 

FOR                :    The Regional Executive Director 

   DENR Region IV B - MIMAROPA 

   1515 L& S Building, Roxas Blvd., Ermita, Manila 

FROM   : The Head, DENR Action Center/Hotline 

 

SUBJECT  : REFERENCE CODE NO. DENRCO-AS RMD-2022-003505 RE: 

FOLLOW-UP OF LETTER REQUEST FROM MS. LILIA 

ESPARRAGO INVOLVING THE 10,129-HAS. PARCEL OF 

LAND OF MS. ORESIA ESPINOSA IN OCCIDENTAL 

MINDORO WITH PATENT NO. 581374 

 

DATE  : February 21, 2022  

 Respectfully referred herein is the follow-up letter request dated January 20, 2022, 

addressed Secretary Roy Cimatu, bearing Code No. DENRCO-AS RMD-2022-003505, and 

conveyed to the DENR Action Center/Hotline from Ms. Lilia G. Esparrago, Chairperson of the 

Dagat-Dagatan Council of Leaders Multi-Sectoral Assembly / DDCL-MSA of Phase III E-1 

Blk. 16, Padas Langaray, Dagat-dagatan, Caloocan City pertaining to their project in 

Occidental Mindoro involving 10,129 hectares of land in possession of Ms. Oresia Espinosa, 

with Patent No. 581374, FPA No. (111-12) 851, and Lot No. 529-A, PLS-416-D. According 

to Ms. Esparrago, this concern was already referred by the then DENR Region IV-B RED 

Henry A. Adornado, Jr. to PENRO Oriental Mindoro on 10 May 2019 however, until the date 

of this follow-up request, no reports of its progress were furnished to them, thus, merits for 

immediate and appropriate action consistent with existing laws, rules and regulations to address 

this concern. 

   

 Kindly directly inform the requesting party of action taken in this regard furnishing the 

HEA and this Office for monitoring/reference purposes. Expeditious action is requested in 

accordance with the provisions of Republic Act No. 11032, otherwise known as the Ease of 

Doing Business and Efficient Government Service Delivery Act of 2018 as implemented and 

enforced by the Anti-Red Tape Authority. Please be reminded that failure to timely respond to 

the public’s concern shall be ground for administrative sanctions under existing laws and 

regulations. 

 

For immediate attention, please. 

 

MERLINDA R. MANILA  

Copy furnished: 

 
         Head Executive Assistant 
         The Undersecretary USEC for Field Operations and Environment 

Ms. Lilia G. Esparrago, Chairperson of the Dagat-Dagatan Council of Leaders Multi-Sectoral Assembly / DDCL-MSA, 
Phase III E-1 Blk. 16, Padas Langaray, Dagat-dagatan, Caloocan City 
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